Dear Mrs Pickard

I am a resident/ regular visitor of/ to Port Sunlight and am writing to you regarding my concerns about the planning application by Miller Homes, with the support of Port Sunlight Village Trust, to build in the region of one hundred flats and some houses in the area adjacent to Wharf Street.

I request that you consider my comments when processing this application.

I am opposed to this application on the following gounds:

1.  The density of the number of housing units.  From the plans it is clear that there has been little respect given for the garden village philosophy.  I am concerned that this will result in increased traffic and pollution, particularly at peak times;

2.  The development conflicts with the prevailing architectural style of the village houses.  The architect has copied the style of part of the former Data Exchange building. In doing so he/she has ignored the other approx 1000 properties in the village.  Although I accept that apartments in converted warehouses etc are extremely popular, I find it difficult to accept that there are a large number of people who, given the choice between the traditional village style housing and the proposed flats, would wish to live in a "new" factory;

3.  I am opposed to the further construction of flats as there are already a number of flats within the village.  In addition the Trust has built Philip Leverhulme Lodge (it took quite some time to sell all units) and the Trust at present is developing the old cottage hospital and nurses residence into apartments.  Many people are forced into buying apartments because of the lack of affordable housing, not because they really wish to live in an apartment.  I am of the opinion that, given the choice, the majority of people would choose to live in a house.  I believe that there is a greater need for larger family homes, with three to five bedrooms, in Port Sunlight;

4.  I am not against the development of existing old commercial buildings for residential property, eg the cottage hospital.  I oppose the construction of new property in the factory style especially when there is still a large stock of undeveloped industrial buildings in the North West;

5.  I beleive that the idea of defining an 'factory interface' is misguided.  Unilever have recently closed one factory on the site and are planning to dispose of land for residential development;

6.  I believe the assertion that the land in question is industrial is

misconceived.  Many people appear to be working on tbe basis that the land was the site of the former cement works.  From discussing the matter with Gavin Hunter (local historian) and considering his plans of the village carefully, it is clear that the cement works were on the site of the former Data Exchange.  No such works were ever on the Wharf Street site.  Garages for residents had been there until approximately 6 years' ago since at least 1936.  A competition was held for a design for houses on the site.  I submit that William Hesketh Lever always intended that this area of land be used for housing but, of course, the war etc intervened and they were never built.

7.  The site has most recently been used for village residents' purposes.  I therefore argue that a traditional residential style should be adopted;

8.  I am against the construction of a three storey building, of the type submitted, as it wouild stand out as an eyesore against the two storey buildings that prevail in that area.

9.
According to the Articles of Association the Trust was established to "preserve and maintain ... the present character and amenities of that area".  I believe the Trust is failing to meet these objectives.  In my opinion they are proposing to vandalise an area of outstanding beauty by supporting the construction of this wholly inappropriate building.

10.
Considering that property prices are at an all time high I cannot

understand why it is not feasible to build blocks of  houses in the style of the rest of the village.  I understand that at the public meeting in March 2004, held at the Bridge Inn, the architect indicated that it was certainly possible to build such houses on that site.  The proposed density of the development implies greed on the part of the developer by trying to pack as many apartments as possible in, rather than considering the surrounding environment.

I would be grateful if you would give these comments due consideration.

Yours sincerely

Your name and address

